
I am hole-heartly against Bill 1184.  It is my understanding that Bill 1184 would destroy the historic 

buildings that remain of the Jacob Tome Institute in Port Deposit, Maryland formerly the Bainbridge 

Naval Training Center.  These buildings have such an historical and architectural significance to this area 

that every effort should be made to retain them.  I do not believe that any development of the BNTC 

area would be justified without the preservation of these buildings.  These buildings could be used for a 

museum to showcase the rich history of Port Deposit, the Jacob Tome Institute, and the Bainbridge Naval 

Training Center.  We owe this to our ancestors and veterans to preserve this historic site. 

If this Bill passes, I will once again be disillusioned by our elected officials. 


